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CANINE SEARCH AND RECOVERY INC 
NEWSLETTER 

 
June 2011                                                                                                           2nd Quarter Edition  

Presidentôs Message 

June  2011 

 

Hi Everybody!   

 

I hope this newsletter finds all of you safe and well and not baking in the sun (like we are down south).  

First, I want to thank everybody for your prayers and thoughts during and after the tornado outbreak in 

Alabama and other southern states. Our team members were quite lucky- tornadoes struck within about 0.5 

mile of 2 of us and probably 2 miles from several others (including me).  I know there are others on the 

board that would thank you for the same thoughts and prayers during and after the outbreaks in Missouri and 

across the Midwest. 

 

Both of these events highlighted the usefulness of an organization like CSAR.  While our emphasis is on our 

annual seminar, our overall goal is to bring together handlers in a training environment, allowing for them to 

learn, work and meet other teams.  This formed network is often critical to situations like those created by 

the tornadoes.  Individual teams cannot handle situations on that magnitude.  Even teams available within 

the state may not be able to handle it.  Being able to rely on others who you know are capable and who 

understand what you need can be key in search strategy and management for disasters on the magnitude of 

Joplin or Tuscaloosa.  We have been trying to use the newsletter as another means of ómeeting our 

membersô, so each of you know who some of the other members of CSAR are, what they do, and how they 

may one day be able to support you.  We also like to include information and insightful articles, lessons 

learned and general activities - all things we hope our membership may one day find useful.  Please keep 

helping us with these things ï being able to learn from each other remains one of our key goals. 

 

After the Alabama tornadoes, I got an amazing number of emails or phone calls also offering assistance ï 

mostly from individual handlers, some of whom I know and some of whom I donôt.  This is the second topic 

I wanted to discuss in this newsletter.  Many of these people simply offered their help, and it was greatly 

appreciated.  A few people, however, said they were on their way to assist.  Thatôs a bit trickier for me to 

respond to.  Please understand that you should not be automatically responding to any emergency situation 

without somebody officially contacting you or requesting you.  News stories are not always accurate about 

who or what is needed, and too many resources showing up on sight can be as crippling as the event itself.  

In the case of the Alabama tornadoes, especially in the early days, it would also have been imperative that 

you have a significant support team with you as well.  Depending on where you were assisting in this state, 

you may have been entering an area without power ï and I donôt mean houses not having power, I mean an 

entire metropolitan area without power for 4 to 6 days.  That meant that there were few gas stations open, 

hotels open, restaurants serving food, and even supermarkets open.  Would you have been prepared to wait 

in line for gas for 3 or 4 hours once you got here (within a 2 hour radius??).  Would you have been prepared 

to live in your truck or vehicle without lodging provided by an agency that didnôt request you?  Would you 

have known where to go, what to search and who to report to if you did (or didnôt) find anybody?  Would 

you have known your way around metropolitan areas that were difficult to access by car, or by foot?  Would  

 
(continued on Page 2 Č ) 
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(continued from Page 1 ) 

 

your dog have handled working in 80 degree weather at the end of April?  Would they have worked debris 

fields, downed trees, around chainsaws, and even dodged traffic?  These are all things to consider when you 

want to assist, and they need to be considered logically and fairly.  If you want to help, offer your services.  

If they are needed, the organization in charge will let you know.  Be realistic.  Most of the teams in Alabama 

were from the state or neighboring ones.  It makes sense ï they are the quickest resources to get here.  If you 

live 5 states away there are a lot of dog teams between here and there that may be a more reasonable team to 

call.  Again, all agencies appreciate assistance, but make sure you are needed, have resources to assist you, 

and understand the capabilities of yourself and your dog. 

 

We are including some articles in this newsletter about some of our handlers that did work the tornadoes.  

We will probably have additional articles in future newsletters.  If you did not have the opportunity to work 

these events, we hope these articles will give a good perspective on what was encountered, so that if you 

have such an opportunity, you will be further prepared.  If you did work the tornadoes, thank you for your 

time and service ï well done! 

 

Darcy 

 

 

 
                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CSAR President Darcy Harbaugh, K9 Rogue 

and CSAR Member Chris Snipes pictured in 

Tuscaloosa, Alabama, along with some of the 

members of the LA TF teams they supported. 

Pictures to the right, top and bottom, show some of the 

incredible destruction left behind in Tuscaloosa, 

Alabama and the typical working environment for the 
dogs and handlers. 
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Membership Info 

 

2011 Membership Cards have been mailed to all 

renewing members.  If you have not received 

yours yet, please contact me via email below. 

 

Remember: 

Canine Search & Recovery dues are due January 1 

of every year.  This is the case regardless of the 

time of year that you first joined CSAR.  
 

Membership may be renewed each year by 

completing a Renewal Form and mailing the form 

and your check or money order to the CSAR post 

office box. A form may be found later in the 

newsletter.  You may also pay via PayPal on the 

website:  http://www.csar.org.  Just click on the 

ñMembership Informationò link.   
 

PLEASE also send a copy of the renewal 

application (either to the CSAR P. O. Box or scan 

in and email to me). 
 

One of the great benefits of CSAR membership the 

last couple of years has been an ñEarly Birdò 

discount for members that resulted in a substantial 

savings on the regular seminar registration fee.  

Please donôt miss out on this great membership 

bonus!! 
 

Thanks to all of you who continue to support 

CSAR through your annual renewal, by your 

participation in CSAR events and your promotion 

of CSAR in the SAR community.  You are what 

makes CSAR the great organization that it 

continues to be. 
 

I will be working on publishing the 2011 

Membership Directory soon.  It will be published 

in electronic format only and emailed to members 

and also posted in the Members Only section of 

the CSAR website and in the Files sections of the 

CSAR Yahoo! Group.  I will send a draft copy to 

members for proofing before publishing. 
 

Terri Slizewski 

CSAR Membership Chair 

terri.slizewski@csar.org 

Officers & Board Members   

Contact Information 

President:  Darcy Harbaugh 

25768 Henry Clay Dr. 

Madison, AL 35756 

256-651-9462 (C-best) 

256-771-6312 (H) 
djandcompany@att.net 

Vice President:  Mike Byrd 

2650 Harrison Rd. 

Johnstown, OH  43031 

740-927-8822 

byrdshounddog@embarqmail.com 

Secretary:  Terri Slizewski 

P. O. Box 2911 

Decatur, AL  35602-2911 

256-227-0992 (C) 

256-351-9046 (H) 
terri.slizewski@csar.org 

Treasurer:  Rick Myers 

23 Red Mill Ct. 

St. Peters, MO  63376-6914 

314-769-4522 (C-best) 

636-244-2543 (H) 

rick.myers@csar.org 

                               

                           Board of Directors 

Marlene Aurand   Janet Geist 

13 N. 170th   115 Sioux Trace 

Salina, KS  67401  Gurley, AL  35748 
785-488-3979 (H)  256-776-1757 (H) 

785-527-1184 (C)  256-655-6320 (C)  

maurand@dsoelectricwb.com djsdgeist@aol.com 

   

Carol Lussky   Dennis Schenk 

39W570 Big Timber Rd  2605 Hwy 66   

Elgin, IL  60124   Rosholt, WI  54473 

847-888-3170   715-592-6493 (H) 

sarbuddy@sbcglobal.net  708-721-7715 (C) 

    715-345-4681 (W) 

    k9becknme@aol.com 
 

Linda R. Uihlein   Susan Wexter 

P. O. Box 248    1915 S. Ellison Way 

Free Union, VA  22940  Independence, MO  64050 

434-979-7257 (W) 816-833-8515 (H) 

434-973-6015 (O)  816-729-8411 (C) 

434-989-0304 (C-travel)           816-512-1829 (W) 

lilowl@mindspring.com              susan.wexter@mow.uscourts.gov 
     

Membership Chair,  Webmaster: 
Newsletter Editor:  Rick Myers   

Terri Slizewski      

    VA Registered Agent: 

Linda Uihlein  

 

http://www.csar.org/
mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
mailto:djandcompany@att.net
mailto:byrdshounddog@embarqmail.com
mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
mailto:rick.myers@csar.org
mailto:maurand@dsoelectricwb.com
mailto:djsdgeist@aol.com
mailto:sarbuddy@sbcglobal.net
mailto:k9becknme@aol.com
mailto:lilowl@mindspring.com
mailto:susan.wexter@mow.uscourts.gov
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 Membership Q & A 

 

Everyone has questions about dues, sponsoring 

new members, how long it takes to be voted on, 

etc.   

 

Dues are due every January 1.  No matter 

what time of year you joined CSAR, dues are 

still due Jan. 1.  If not paid by March, a 

reminder letter is sent out.  If still unpaid 90 

days later, you are considered lapsed and are 

dropped.  If that happens, you must reapply 

for membership to CSAR. 

 

Who can sponsor a new member?  A new 

standing rule was adopted by the CSAR 

membership in Oct. 2002 stating that a sponsor 

must be a member in good standing for at least a 

year before sponsoring new members. 

 

How long does it take to get voted into 

membership?  This time frame may vary from a 

few weeks to a few months, depending on when 

a membership application is received.  The 

prospective memberôs name will be published in 

the next CSAR newsletter for the entire 

membership to be aware of proposed new 

members.  After a 30 day comment period, the 

Board of Directors will vote on the proposed 

new member. 

 

What if I donôt have a sponsor?  We will try 

very hard to put an interested applicant in touch 

with a current CSAR member in their area.  

However, that is not always possible and a letter 

of recommendation from their agency on official 

letterhead or a resume of their SAR involvement 

can be substituted for a sponsor. 

 

Donôt forget the CSAR website: www.csar.org.  

There is also a CSAR Yahoo! Group. I have tried 

to make sure I send a Yahoo group ñinviteò to 

members as applications have come in.  If you 

are interested in the Yahoo group, go to:  

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/csarK9  to sign 

up, or again, contact me and I will send you the 

ñinviteò and you can sign up that way. 

 

Terri Slizewski  

CSAR Membership Chairman  

terri.slizewski@csar.org 
256.227.0992 cell   

 

 NEW MEMBERSHIP 

APPLICATIONS  

 
Martha Grace ñGayò Reese Cathy Sadowski 

867 Tuxedo Blvd.  11400 Big Lake Road 

St. Louis, MO  63119  Davisburg, MI  48350 

Sponsor:  Terri Slizewski  Sponsor:  Ethel Settler 

     

Deborah Seline   Casandra Ulbrich 

N4161 State Hwy 22  1890 Ludgate Lane 

Shawano, WI  54166  Rochester Hills, MI  48309 

Sponsor:  Terri Slizewski  Sponsor:  Ed Wolffe 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Interested in Hosting CSAR 2013? 
 

The application deadline to host CSAR 2012 

has passed.  However, itôs not too early for 

you and your team to start thinking about 

2013! 

 

If you wish to host a seminar, the committee 

will need to know about your proposed site 

and its services, number of students that can be 

accommodated, approx. size and types of 

training areas that will be available, nearest 

transportation and an estimated budget.   
 

Start talking to your group now and getting 

your information together.  Deadline for 

submitting your proposal will be the end of 

May, 2012.   

 

If you would like more information about what 

is involved in hosting a CSAR Seminar, you 

can contact the current Seminar Committee 

Chairman, Dennis Schenk at 

k9becknme@aol.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.csar.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/csarK9
mailto:k9becknme@aol.com
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CANINE SEARCH &  RECOVERYôS 
 

BILL TOLHURST AWARD 
 

Several years ago, the officers and directors of 

CSAR established the Bill Tolhurst Award.  The 

award is presented to members of CSAR who 

exemplify Billôs passion and generosity to the world 

of SAR.   

 

To be nominated for this award, a person must have 

been a member of Canine Search & Recovery for at 

least 2 years and have attended at least one CSAR 

seminar.  They must also have continuously gone 

above and beyond in giving back to the world of 

search and rescue through mentoring, training and 

their own canine work. 

 

A letter of nomination stating how the person being 

nominated meets the criteria and standards set by the 

awards committee should be prepared and submitted 

to the Awards Committee chairperson by May 31. 

The committee will review any and all nominations 

and announce recipient(s) at the annual meeting of 

Canine Search & Recovery.   

 

The Awards Committee Chairperson is:   

Marlene Aurand 

13 N. 170
th

 

Salina, IS  67401 

785-488-3979 (H) ï 785-527-1184 (C) 

maurand@dsoelectricwb.com 

 

 
 

The Buddy Thurston Memorial Award 
 

An award, in memory of one of CSARôs founding 

and much loved members, will be given to any 

handler making their first find.   

 

Please send your documentation to the Awards 

Committee Chairperson (see full contact info above).  

This must include copies of a witnessed 

trailing/working record, a letter of verification from 

the requesting agency and any other pertinent 

information.  These handlers will be recognized at 

the next CSAR seminar.  If you are unable to attend, 

your award will be mailed to you after the seminar. 
 

 

 

 

ODDS & ENDS 
 

Read any good books? 

Have you read a good book or article lately related 

to SAR, canine behavior or training methods?  

Want to share it with your CSAR friends?  Please 

submit your book/article review for publication in 

an upcoming CSAR Newsletter.   

Contact Terri @ terri.slizewski@csar.org  

 

Upcoming Board Meeting 

Your Board meets at least quarterly by 

teleconference or in person.  Please send anything 

you wish brought to the Boardôs attention to any of 

your officers or board members. 

(contact info on pg. 3). 

 

NEWS!! 

Submit news about yourself, pictures, team news, 

new arrivals, training problems, or lessons learned 

for use in future issues of the newsletter.  Contact 

Terri @ terri.slizewski@csar.org. 

 

Website 
Donôt forget to visit the CSAR website at 

www.csar.org for all the latest information.  The 

Members Only section requires a password.  If you 

have renewed your dues for 2011 and donôt know 

the new password, please contact either Rick 

Myers (rick.myers@csar.org) or Terri 

(terri.slizewski@csar.org) to get it. 

 

Yahoo!! 

CSAR has an online Yahoo! Group for members.  

If you havenôt joined already, visit 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/csarK9/ and look 

for the ñJoin This Groupò button. 

 

FaceBook 

Do you FaceBook?  Search for ñCanine Search and 

Recovery, Inc.ò and join us on FaceBook today!! 
 

mailto:maurand@dsoelectricwb.com
mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
http://www.csar.org/
mailto:rick.myers@csar.org
mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/csarK9/
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Carolyn Knapp Memorial Scholarship Fund 
 

The board is pleased to announce creation of the Carolyn 

Knapp Memorial Scholarship Fund.  As many of you know, 

we lost Carolyn to breast cancer in 2009.  She was an integral 

part of CSAR and its seminars, and we could think of no better 

way to honor her than to create a scholarship fund in her name.  

The fund will pay for at least one person to attend the seminar.  

The award will be given based on financial need, commitment 

to Canine SAR and commitment to CSAR.  In order to apply, 

you must have been a CSAR member for at least one 

calendar year.  The Awards Committee will be responsible 

for the application and award process.  This fund was started 

with a donation from Supreme Master TV and the funds raised via Cindy Corcoranôs ñPinkò 

Items raffle at the 2009 seminar in Ohio. These monies were designated specifically to start 

this fund in Carolynôs honor.  Any donations made to the fund will be used solely for the 

fund.  Donations can be made specifically to sustain the fund and just need to be sent to the 

CSAR address, marked as CK Memorial Fund.  Please be thinking about 2012.  The 

application deadline will be about June 30, 2012. 
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CSAR Board of Directors 
 

CANINE SEARCH & RECOVERY, INC.,    

CONFERENCE CALL BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

 
June 05, 2011 

Started at 1905 Hours  CDT     

Present:  Rick Myers, Terri Slizewski, Darcy Harbaugh, Linda Uihlein, Dennis Schenk, Carol Lussky, Marlene Aurand, Janet 

Geist.  Absent:  Susan Wexter, Mike Byrd (excused) 

 

Previous meeting minutes.  Handled/approved via email.  All ayes. 

 

Treasurerôs Report ï  

Rick Myers emailed a detailed copy of the Treasurerôs Report in PDF format to all board members prior to conference call.  

Total value of all accounts is approximately $40600. Rick reported that the only known upcoming expenses would be purchase 

of long-sleeved t-shirts for fall seminar and yearly insurance premium renewal. 

 

Committee Reports-   

 

Membership Committee (Terri ) 

Terri reported that members reported in the latest newsletter have met their 30 day comment period with no negative comments.  

Rick M. motions that all new members presented be accepted.  Janet G. 2nds.  All ayes. 

 

Newsletter (Terri) 
Terri reported that she will be publishing the next newsletter early to mid-July.  Darcy H. will send her Presidentôs Report soon.  

Other Board Members encouraged to contribute any input regarding the recent deployments following the tornado outbreaks in 

Missouri and across the southeast.  

 

Seminar (Dennis Schenk, Mike Byrd, Darcy Harbaugh) 

Dennis reported on number of registrations received to date.  Dennis also reported that all instructors for classes are lined up and 

night program speakers are still TBD.  Dennis reminded Rick M. to send a copy of the insurance policy after payment for the 

year to provide to the camp as proof of insurance.  Dennis reported that Rick M. had sent some of the FRS radios to Carol L per 

her request for rehabbing.  Rick will keep majority of them in his possession and bring them to the seminar. 

 

Some discussion was held concerning applications to host the 2012 CSAR seminar.  It was discussed about the possibility of 
CSAR hosting the seminar if no other group applies for the seminar.  Mike B. had emailed Darcy and offered to host at his camp 

in Ohio is no other group applied.  Rick M. will contact a group about the 2012 seminar.   

 

Awards (Marlene Aurand, Susan Wexter, Linda Uihlein) 

Marlene reported that she has received one application so far for the Knapp Memorial Scholarship Fund.  It was discussed that 

the applicant does not appear to be a CSAR member, which is one of the requirements for the scholarship.  Marlene is going to 

check with the applicant and verify CSAR membership.  Marlene reported that no other award nominations have been received 

to date. 

 

Nominations (Janet Geist, Linda Uihlein) 

Janet reported that 3 Board Member positions are up for election for 2011.  She reminded those Board members to contact her if 

they intend to run again for their slots.  Janet also reported that the 4 Officer positions are also due for election in 2011.  Rick M, 
Terri S. and Darcy H. have informed Janet of their intention to re-run for their positions.  Janet will contact Mike B. about his 

position.  Janet reported that she had had several inquiries about the open Board positions.  Discussion was held regarding the 

need for a resident of Virginia be on the Board due to the CSAR incorporation in that state.  Linda U. agreed to remain on the 

board in the position of Adviser to the Board.                                                                       
 

 

(Continued on Page 8 Č  ) 
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(Continued from Page 7) 

 

Old Business 

None. 

 

New Business 

Discussion was held concerning any other purchases for the CSAR store.  It was decided that long-sleeved t-shirts would be 

added for purchase at the upcoming seminar. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 1948 Hours; Rick M. motions; Dennis 2nds; All agree. 

 
Respectfully submitted, Terri Slizewski, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CSR Faces 
 

CSR Faces has been suspended for this 2
nd

 Quarter Newsletter.  Instead, we are sharing pictures and first-

hand testimony from responding members following the recent devastating outbreaks of tornadoes across the 

southeast and midwest.  Please find these pictures and stories beginning on Page 13.  However, if you are 

interested in being a CSR Face in a future newsletter, please contact me!  terri.slizewski@csar.org 
 

 

 

 

 

    

Would you be a CSR Face?   We will be asking members to volunteer for this column 

every quarter when Newsletter time rolls around.  If you would like to be included in an 

upcoming newsletter, go ahead and email me early (terri.slizewski@csar.org) !  You 

already know the questions, so the only other thing Iôll need is a picture.  Itôs a great way 

to get to know other members of CSAR and to let them know you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
mailto:terri.slizewski@csar.org
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CANINE SEARCH AND  RECOVERY 2011 

SEMINAR  
            Sunday-September 18th ï Friday-September 23rd, 2011 

             Wisconsin Lions Camp ï Rosholt, Wisconsin 
               Hosted by: Illinois Wisconsin Search Dogs 

 
Illinois Wisconsin Search Dogs is excited to host the 2011 CSAR seminar.  The seminar will be held at the Wisconsin Lions 

Camp, a camp 18 miles outside of Stevens Point in Rosholt, Wisconsin.  Seminar dates are Sunday, September 18th (check-in) ï  

Friday, September 23rd (departure).  

 

The Wisconsin Lions Camp has approximately 440 acres and 350 acres of workable areas.  It is in a beautiful wilderness type 
setting with comfortable duplex cabins, 10 beds in each wing, each wing having its own bathroom and shower facilities and of 

course excellent food service from the main lodge cafeteria.  Campsites are available and just a few RV hook up sites.   The camp 

is easily accessible from numerous airports anywhere from 45 minutes to 1 hour 45 minutes to camp as well as just 18 miles off of 

Hwy 39/51. 

 

Training opportunities include the 350 plus acres at camp site, a 45 acre lake located in the camp, the town of Rosholt just a 

couple miles from camp and the town of Stevens Point with the UWSP campus for urban excercises.  Access may be available to 

the Rosholt fairgrounds for trailing and airscent, city parks, a junkyard and storage facility for HRD, pole buildings amongst other 

areas. 

 

We have already started and have confirmed many quality instructors for trailing, airscent, HRD land and water classes.  The 
number of participants per each discipline will be limited.  We will have 2 evening classes which still need to be determined, 

hopefully a Canine Good Citizen test and of course our auction. 

 

The early fall weather in Wisconsin is unpredictable at best.  Normal temps can be in the 60-75 degree range and chilly at night.  

So come prepared and be ready for anything.  We can offer you plenty of ticks and mosquitoes as well.  

Registration and fees are on the CSAR website as well as on www.ILLwissardogs.org .   

Please donôt forget an auction item and your old pair of glasses for the Wisconsin Lions Camp Eye Glass Recycling Center. 

 

 

  

http://www.illwissardogs.org/
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Canine Search and Recovery   
Fall Seminar - Rosholt, Wisconsin 

September 18-23, 2011 
Hosted by the Illinois Wisconsin Search Dogs 

 

Dog Registration 
 

Dogôs Name:  ________________________________________________________ 
 

Age:  ______________ Breed:  ______________________________________ 

 

A copy of your current rabies certificate MUST be provided at check-in. (see FAQôs for more information).   

 

Select your first, second and third choice tracks by placing ñ1ò, ñ2ò and ñ3ò in the blanks 

 

_____  Beginner Airscent  _____  Beginner HRD _____  Beginner Trailing         

_____  Intermediate Airscent _____  Intermediate HRD _____  Intermediate Trailing  

_____  Advanced Airscent  _____  Advanced HRD _____  Advanced Trailing 

    _____  Water HRD _____  Urban Trailing 
 

Participantôs Registration 
 

CSAR member?     ¿ Yes    ¿   No    

Seminar fee:  CSAR member $325.00/Non-member $375.00.   

$100 non-refundable deposit due with registration. 

 

EARLY BIRD SPECIAL if full payment is received before July 15th: 

SAR member $295/ Non-member $325. 

 

Registration fee includes lodging Sunday night through Thursday night, and meals Sunday night through 

Friday morning! 

Amount Enclosed?  ___________________           ÄPlease check if paid via PayPal  

 

Last Name:   _________________________     First Name:  ___________________________ 

Mailing Address:   

__________________________________________________________________ 

  __________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone ______________________   (home)                ______________________   (cell) 

Emergency Contact _____________________________________ telephone________________ 

 

¿   YES!  Please send me an email confirmation of my registration ï  

      My e-mail is:  ___________________________________________________ 

 

Cabin Selection:         

  ¿ Staying on-site in cabin 
    Housing preference (team/person) ___________________ 

 ¿ On-site camping (tent) instead of cabin  ¿ RV site 

¿ Full hookup (only 5 available)   ¿ No hook up (self contained) 

    ¿  Thanks, but I plan on staying off-site 

Food:     ¿ Normal Food Service      ¿  Iôm a vegetarian 

Include my information in an attendeeôs roster?   ¿ Yes    ¿ No  

Release and Covenant Not to Sue 
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I, _______________________________, the undersigned, having requested the right to participate in a seminar held at the Lions 

Camp, Rosholt, Wisconsin, from September 18-23, 2011.  Such an enrollment having been made of my own initiative, and, I, 

specifically understand and acknowledge that I am aware that there are inherent dangers and risks in the training and evaluation of 

handlers and their canines, and I fully understand that if I am to participate in the seminar, I accept the inherent dangers and risks 

to me and my canine(s).  Now, therefore, in consideration for permitting me to participate in such training and/or activities, I 

hereby waive and release the instructors, The Lions Camp owners, individual members of ILLWIS, and/or CSAR, from all claims, 

rights or causes of actions accruing in my favor as a result of personal injuries or loss or damage of property (including my 
canine(s)) caused during such training or activity in conjunction with this Fall September 18-23, 2011 Seminar, including arrival 

and departure dates and such waiver and release shall apply on behalf of myself and all who may hereafter claim through or for 

me. 

 

Signature of Participant:  _____________________________Date:  _____________ 

 

Property Damage Agreement 
 

My signature above also indicates that I understand and agree that I am responsible for any and all damages caused by me and/or 

my canine(s), including but not limited to, property damage and//or injuries to individuals and/or their canine(s) during my 

activities associated with the seminar at the Lions Camp scheduled for September 18-23, 2011.  In addition to the aforementioned 

payment of damages, said individual(s) and their canine(s) in violation of this agreement may be expelled from the training or 

activity with no refund. 
 

Facility rules that participant further agrees to: 

- All canines shall be on leash or crated when not with the owner, except when they are being worked 

- You must clean up after your dog 

- Dogs are not allowed in the dining area 

- You must bring a crate or a pen for your dog, no tie outs 

- Registries assume full responsibility for any other person(s) in their party attending the seminar 

- Your seminar host will not be responsible for any loss, injury, or death to any person or animal while in 

attendance at the seminar 

- All canines shall be off lead only while under the supervision of an instructor and at their direction to do so. 

-  

 

Signature of Participant:  _____________________________Date:  _____________ 

 

 

 

Mail Completed Registration to: 

CSAR SEMINAR 2011 

c/o Carol Lussky 

ONE Police Plaza 

Pingree Grove, IL 60140 

847-601-5966 

Email registration:  sarbuddy@sbcglobal.net 

(if paid via PayPal Only) 
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Congrats on a new addition!  

Dennis Schenk (ILL-WIS) and K9 Gus 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have a new addition you would like to share, please send 

me pics and information for the next newsletter!! 

terri.slizewski@csar.org 

Congratulations to Denver and 

JoEtta Newman Holder on their 

wedding!! 

April 16, 2011  
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2011 Produces Historic Tornado Outbreaks 
2011 has been quite a year so far!  The southeast and the midwest have seen historic and record-breaking 

storms and damages.   

 

April 27
th
 produced unprecedented damage in ñDixie Alley.ò  NOAA estimates around 211 confirmed 

individual tornadoes, the most in a 24 hour period in U.S. history.  The NWS reported that 321 people were 

killed during the April 25-28 tornado outbreak.  More than 50 individual tornadoes were reported across 

Alabama on the 27
th
.  One of those was recorded with a width of 1.25 miles and a track of 132.5 miles long!  

It was an EF5 with at least 70 fatalities.  It started at 3:05 pm and ended at 4:30 pm.  

(http://blog.al.com/breaking/2011/05/storm-by-storm_recap_of_27_tor.html)  

 

Then, on Sunday, May 22, Joplin, MO took a direct hit from an EF5 tornado, leaving an estimated 151 

people dead.  The Joplin tornado is the deadliest single tornado since modern recordkeeping began in 1950 

and is ranked 7
th
 deadliest in U. S. history (http://www.noaanews.noaa.gov/2011_tornado_information.html) 

 

Multiple CSAR members/teams deployed following these two outbreaks.  We are sharing some of their 

insights, lessons learned and pictures in this newsletter. 

 

 

Irene Korotev of Missouri Search and Rescue K9 (http://www.missourisearchandrescue.com/)  

submitted these photos and information from her Joplin, MO deployment: 

 

The photo on the left was next to the high school.  We were discussing the assignment about to be undertaken.  (Robin 

H, Irene K, Chris T.)  The canine handlers are part of the metro Kansas City Regional Fire Heavy Rescue team.  We 

searched residences, apartments and businesses in conjunction with the firefighters. 

 
The photo on the right was taken at the Wal-Mart where we assembled with many of our Kansas City Regional Fire 

Heavy Rescue teams for lunch between assignments. (Irene K., Robin H., Carrie G., and Chris T.) 

 
After almost 3 days, our USAR team was released to return to the metro Kansas City area.  A week later our canine 

handlers responded to a mutual aid request from a Joplin area search group, which needed more assistance in 

searching for human remains.  Under the coordination of Newton County Search and Recovery, we re-searched many 

areas in a final push to recover those still missing.  
(Also see this article in a local Missouri newspaper: 

http://www.examiner.net/news/news_columnists/x41281682/Martin-Dogs-to-the-rescue-in-Joplin)  

http://blog.al.com/breaking/2011/05/storm-by-storm_recap_of_27_tor.html
http://www.noaanews.noaa.gov/2011_tornado_information.html
http://www.missourisearchandrescue.com/
http://www.examiner.net/news/news_columnists/x41281682/Martin-Dogs-to-the-rescue-in-Joplin
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Jackie Pospisil of Minnesota Search and Rescue Dog Association (www.MinnSARDA.com) 

submitted these photos and information from Joplin, MO deployment: 

 
 

 

 

 

 ċ CSAR member Kathy Newman and K9 Bandit preparing 

for search. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CSAR member Jackie Pospisil and K9 Storm at  

the Decon station. Č 

 

 

 

 Hope ï Joplin, MO. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

This was my first search in a disaster of this magnitude. Here are a couple things I learned: 

 

- You and your dog need to be ambassadors. Dogs need to be ok with other dogs. They don't have to meet and greet, but they 

should not be "going after" other search dogs or resident dogs.  

- Expect that when not working, you will be approached by people who want to pet your dog as a means of therapy. These were 
some of the most touching and memorable moments I experienced while there.  

- Keep you and your dog hydrated! 

- Dogs must work SLOW and easy and be under control on the debris or they will get hurt. Ability to direct dog from a distance is 

very helpful. 

- The IC system doesn't always work like it says it should in the "book." Politics and general chaos may be detrimental to the 

effectiveness of IC. Don't expect that things will run completely smoothly. Do expect to hurry up and wait.  

- Be prepared to transport yourself and your dog in just about any type of vehicle. 

- If  you don't already do this, you should always bring documentation of you and your dog's certification(s), dog's vaccination 

records, and in the case of a disaster like this, a bedroll.  

 

I'm sure there are plenty of other pointers that could be included here, but these are the ones that stuck in my mind. I'd also like to 
say that the courage, hospitality and resilience displayed by the people of Joplin were truly inspiring and humbling. My best 

wishes to those who are doing the hard work of rebuilding homes and lives.  


